Seattle Police Department

Directive

Effective Date: 11/01/21

Directive Number 21-00028
Revised Interim Policy

Military Equipment and-Use-ofForee per House
Bills 1054 and-1316

House Bills 1054 and1318-went into effect on July 25, 2021.
Directive 21-00023 announced an interim policy to address the
effects of the two bills on department policy.

The purpose of this interim policy is to replace the original and
include more information for clarification.

The Department acknowledges that both bills contain language
that different agencies have interpreted in different ways. The
Department further acknowledges that, absent the policy
guidance that the legislature has directed the Attorney General
to promulgate by July 2022, agencies can and do differ in their
implementation of these bills in the interim.

Based on conversations and/or information provided by bill
sponsors, civil rights attorneys, OPA, and crisis response
advocates, SPD is confident its construction of these bills
complies with both the meaning and intent of the legislative
package.

Philosophy

Sworn employees should consider their role in overall
community safety when deciding to use force within the policy
restrictions created by House Bills 1054 and1310.

When deciding whether to take action that may result in the use
of force, the department expects officers to weigh the
government interest in taking these actions against factors such
as severity of the event, and overall public safety.
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With that in mind, the department encourages officers to apply
their training and knowledge of state and municipal codes in
deciding how best to hold offenders accountable, provide public
assistance, and maintain public safety, including diversion under
RCW 10.31.110.

1. HB1054 and Military Equipment

HB1054 prohibits law enforcement agencies from using any
“military equipment”. The bill includes “firearms and
ammunition of .50 caliber or greater” in its definition of military
equipment. As a result:

Effective 07/25/21 at 0000 hours and until further
notice, officers will not deploy with 12ga shotguns during
their shifts.

Officers will store these firearms in whatever secure location the
officers normally use when not on duty. Further direction will
follow with respect to returning these items to the armory.

Upon discussion with the representatives of this bill,
conversation with WSCJTC and OPA, the 40mm less lethal
launcher was never the intended target of this legislation.
Therefore, SPD views the 40mm launcher as exempt and
encourages its continued use in compliance with Policy 8.300-
POL-10.

2HB1310-and-Use-ofForee (¥**Moved to Title 8
Interim Policies effective 04-24-2023%**)
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https://app.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=10.31.110
http://www.seattle.gov/police-manual/title-8---use-of-force/8300---use-of-force-weapons-and-tools#40mm
http://www.seattle.gov/police-manual/title-8---use-of-force/8300---use-of-force-weapons-and-tools#40mm
https://app.leg.wa.gov/rcw/default.aspx?cite=71.05.020
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https://apps.leg.wa.gov/rcw/default.aspx?cite=74.34.020
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https://app.leg.wa.gov/rcw/default.aspx?cite=9a.76
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https://app.leg.wa.gov/RCW/default.aspx?cite=10.120.020
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Questions may be directed to the Policy Unit
Email: spd aprs@seattle.gov
Phone: (206) 684-4116
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